 ZOAR VILLAGE COUNCIL MEETING

October 9, 2018
The Zoar Village regular council meeting was called to order by Mayor Scott Gordon at 6:00 pm.
Roll Call

David Irwin

Present


Judy Meiser
Present


Kevin Martin

Present


Gayle Potelicki
Present


Hans Fischer

Present
 

Joe Potelicki 
Present
Motion to approve the 9/11/18 regular meeting minutes as received and amended was made by Kevin and seconded by Judy.  Roll call: All yes. 
The following bills were presented for signature to be paid in October 2018.
Scott Gordon




      150.00        
Oct Mayor salary
Patricia Smith




      420.00
Oct Clerk/Audit
OPERS





      100.80
Oct Clerk 
FIA Card Services



      119.65
Maint Supplies/copies/printing
Meiser’s Mowing Service



      625.00
Oct Mowing Final
Village of Bolivar




      743.75
Police Patrol August
ZVFD





   5,355.30
2nd Half Fire Levy 3MIL
BVFD





   1,785.10
2nd Half EMS 1MIL

Bolivar Service Center



      565.35
Truck Repair

Doug Jackson




      156.00
Traffic Court

Treasurer of State



      100.00
FO Training Registration

Motion to acknowledge receipt of financial statements and pay the monthly bills for October was made by Kevin and seconded by Joe.  Roll Call: All yes.  
Public Speaks: 
Julie Monroy from Kimble Companies told council the concerns given to her last meeting have all been resolved.  She said the heavier truck using 2nd Street has been re-routed, the minipacker is the sole truck used in the Village, and approval for the extension for a two-year period at the new price was granted.  Julie explained that there are two types of minipacker trucks in use, a rear load and a side load.  She also told Hans he can put his trash service in vacation mode as much as he needs.  Scott asked about the insurance coverage carried by Kimble.  Julie said there is a set amount for the Village and she will find out the details and get them to him.  
Scott commended Julie for her work in getting results for the Village quickly.

Scott asked Jason of Kenstar to send him or David the details on his truck fleet weight limits, and his commercial insurance and workers compensation policies.  

Joe Cline asked council to consider appointing him as Assistant to the Zoning Inspector.  He said David is extremely busy and could use some help.  Joe has prepared several warning letters and requested the Assistant be authorized to sign the letters.  
Joe also asked about the police power of the Zoning Inspector.  He specifically wanted to know if the Zoning Inspector has the right to enter private property when investigating violations.  Doug said he would research and let Scott and Joe know the results.   Doug said the Zoning Inspector must ask permission to go on a homeowner’s property.  
Fiscal:

Patty said she will be attending the mandatory training in Twinsburg next week.  
Street Committee: 
David asked council for permission to purchase parking signs and a tornado signs.  

The manhole grate on 3rd Street has been removed due to corrosion.   David has Buckeye Joint Vocational School making a replacement.  There is a temporary cover in place.

Safety Committee:
Scott said both street monitors are now up and running.  He said he has received a lot of favorable comments saying they are slowing the traffic down.  David and Mark continue work on the laptop to collect data.  

Friday and Saturday the Village had a lot of folks taking homecoming pictures in the garden and around the Village.   Lots of people were also at the bridge on the towpath and The Canal Tavern of Zoar.  Scott said the police were present and all went smooth with no problems. 
Planning Commission and Historic Preservation Commission:
Planning Commission continues work on a number of zoning violations.  Progress is being made as two junk cars, two mobile homes have been removed, and several more trees have been cut on Michael Lane. 

Scott handed out an updated Zoning Ordinance revision for a second reading on Ordinance 2018-11.  He briefed council on two more changes concerning the definition of a full time resident and the expiration/cancellation of permits issued by the Zoning Inspector.  Doug commented that a new resident who has just moved to the Village should be considered a full time resident immediately.
Hans researched the Ohio Revised Code concerning noise nuisances and said there is not a lot of helpful information.  He suggested defining a noise nuisance in the Zoning Ordinance.

Kevin said the contractor doing the repairs on his building will start as soon as possible.  

A public hearing for the remaining homes being designated will be held November 8, 2018 at Town Hall at 6:00PM.

Scott submitted the bi-annual report for the Historic Preservation Commission to the Ohio Historic Preservation Office.  He was notified the report was accepted with no discrepancies. 

Cemetery Board:

None.
Solicitor Report: 
None.

Mayor’s Notes:
Scott distributed the revised Kimble Contract for a two-year period.

Scott asked Barb to print in the newspaper that the USACE will hold a public meeting on October 17th, 2018 at 6:00 at the Schoolhouse.  Scott asked council members to attend if possible.

There are 10 remaining old mercury light bulbs in the street lights for the Village.  Scott sent a letter to AEP requesting these be replaced with the new sodium bulbs which operate more economically.  Judy said she saw AEP in the Village today working on the replacements.  

Council discussed the need for a Trick or Treat night in the Village.  Scott said the Village now has 9 kids that would enjoy.  Kevin made a motion to set October 31st 5:30-7:00PM as the time and the motion was seconded by Judy.  All were in favor.  Residents are to put the porch light on if participating.  Barb will announce in the newspaper.
Council discussed the appointment of Joe Cline as Assistant to the Zoning Inspector with the authority to prepare, sign, and issue warning letters with the approval of the Zoning Inspector and the Mayor.  Gayle made the motion to appoint Joe Cline and the motion was seconded by Joe Potelicki.  Roll Call:  All yes.  
Scott posted the required Proclamation at the post office for the November 6th election.

David asked that the Fire Department produce the required documents of their contract for the next meeting.  

Hans asked about ZCA installing a security system in the schoolhouse.  Scott said the Village has leased the schoolhouse to ZCA on a 99-year lease.  ZCA will pay all the costs of the system.

Hans asked Scott the status of the annexation.  Scott said there is a petition process the Village must follow to start the annexation process.  Planning Commission will research the next steps for the Village to take.  Scott will review the petition process in the ORC.

ZCA is finishing a new roof on the bakery.  It will also be painted.   The Zoar Store is slated for a new roof this year also.  DL Brown has been contracted and work will begin soon.  

Hans asked when the coffee shop would be open for business.  Judy said it will open in the spring.  

Judy asked for an inventory of all tools purchased with the scrap monies.  Patty said she would inventory all purchases.  

Judy commented that the drain on 1st Street needs cleaned as the water is backing up.  David said he cleaned the drain and that the USACE will raise the road around it during the levy project for a permanent fix.  

Scott will get an opinion from an arborist for the solution to the trees along 4th street.  Judy, Gayle, and Kevin all commented that the trees all need to be removed and replaced.  Scott will also obtain two bids for the project.   

Ordinance 2018-11: Zoning Ordinance revision. 2nd Reading.  

Meeting adjourned by Kevin and Judy.
_______________________



______________________
Patty Smith, Fiscal Officer




Scott Gordon, Mayor
Date:______________________
